
Congress Park Neighbors - Board Meeting Minutes
April 20, 2022 - 7pm - Zoom Meeting

Attendance:  Vicki Eppler, Maggie Price, Tom Conis, Myles Tangalin, Wendy Moraskie, Jeff Harbaugh,
Eleni Sarris, Judith Cohen, Debbie Baldwin, Emlie Helms, Brian Torber, Richard Van'lVeer, Kimberly 
Morse, Linda Ferry, Karen Miller, Stephen Eppler, Jeffrey Bader, Taylor Moellers, Christopher 
Johnson, Shawn Hayes, Ana Cornelius, Leslie Pickard, Shannon Hoffman, Jessica Lally, Brian Tirey, 
Todd Decker, Anna McCaffrey, Margo Beck, Candi CdeBaca, Susie Shanley, Nora Kelly, Jason Engel, 
Gordon Robertson, DAvid ?, 6302155423.

Vicki opened the meeting at 7p and explained how the organization operates.  She advised that the 
meeting would be recorded and asked people to direct questions to the chat feature.

Jeff Bader, rep from DURA and Brian Torber, owner of the All Inn property on Colfax, gave a 
presentation on the plans going forward. A question and answer period following and various opinions 
from the gathering were expressed.

Taylor Moellers and Jessica Lalley gave a presentation on the expansion service proposal for waste 
management.  Questions and Answer period followed and various objections and opinions were 
expressed.

Gordon Robinson, Leslie Pickard and Todd Decker from Parks and Rec gave a presentation and update 
on the progress of the refurbishment of the Congress Park Pool, Playground.  Questions and Answer 
period followed.
The pool should be open in June, but no hard date as of today.  

Announcements:
Vicki announced that Andrew Clark was formulating a petition to the city to return trash pickup to the 
alleys.
She would post that info on the website.

Due to vandalism and abuse by some dog owners, the playground at Teller Elementary would be off 
limits for the general public  and it would be locked. 

Vicki Welcomed and announced/introduced the newest member to the Board of Directors, Judith 
Cohen.

 Meeting adjourned at 834p

Recording of this meeting can be found on our website


